MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF
THE TOWN OF LAKE LURE, N.C.
MARCH 12, 1974

liayer Paul Wilsoen called the meeting to erder at 7:30 P.N.
and asked Marlene Wilsen te read the minutes of the last meeting,
February 12, 1974. Upon reading, a motion was made by Don
Cothran and secended by Jim Nance that they be accepted as read.
The vote was unanimous. '

Jim Merris, representing the Hickory Nut Gorge Fire Depto,
asked for a sum of §500a00 te be donated to the Dept, by the Teown
of Lake Lure. Don Cothran made a motion that this be accepted in
the Town budget for 1974-1975. Jim Nance seconded the motion.
The wvote was unanimous.

Jim Morris ask if it would be 0.K. with the Town Officials
to charge ten cents a dance for the street dance this summer,
The band will cost $100.00 and this would be s way to help with
expences. My, Nesbitt felt there would be no problem in doing
'th'iSe

r. Joe Bell asked, prior to the new budget, to have an open
meeting and explain the budget to the public. Mayor Paul Wilson
agreed,

Mayor Peul Wiison read the ordinance on the fishing permits
for the Town of Lake ILure. Don Cothran made motion to adopt the
ordinance, Jim Nance seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Mayor Paul Wilson read the Town Ordinance on fishing boats.
No comments were made. Jim Nance made motion to adopt the eord-
inance. Don Cothran seconded +the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Mayor Paul Wilson read the resolution on the sewerage system
for the Mountains Development Inc. It was adopted by the Board
of Commissioners of the Town of ILake Lure subject te approval by
the Dept. of Natural and Economic Resources, 0ffice of Water and
Air Resources, Resolution not to take effect until such approval
is received from Mr. Hubbard.

Mre. Cothran reported that Mr. Brown had called the Midwest
about the Mud Cat. They will be here on the 18%th of March if a
letter is sent to them agreeing on $9,000,00 for thirty days, 170
working hours. This was to be signed by the Mayor or one of the
Commissioners, written by MNr. Brown, Mr. Nesbitt ssked o see the
letter before signing.



Jim Nance reported that he had talked to Mr. NMax
Padgett about the garbage cans for the Town. Nr, Padgett
could be of no help.

Don Cothran asked about purchasing signs for the Town
of Lake Lure city 1imits, at a cost of $260.00. HMr. Garner agreed
to check with Mitchell Sign Co. in an efford to obtain them for
legs, IF unable to do this they will be purehased as mentioned
gbove. This was seconded by Jim Nance. The vote was unanimous .

Mr. Don Cothran asked wbout purchasing play ground equip=
ment.

Mr. Don Cothran made & motion that & fown ordinance be
put in abewt about parking on the conners of the street, A
motion was made by Jim Nance %o paint lines for parking and pass
a Town Ordinance. Motion was seconded by Den Cothran. The vote
Wag unanimous.

A motion was made to run an ad in the Butherfordton
paper for the purpese of hiring two employees to work for the
Town. The vote was unaznimous,

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
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